Natural Sciences Chairs Council

February 19, 2007
1:00-2:50 TO 146

Meeting Minutes
Priorities for the Year:  Make FTE target (Fall [104.7%]-Winter [103.2%-106.8%]-Spring), Recruit faculty positions (Biology (1 interviewing, 1 pool approved), Computer Engineering (1-pool approved), HSCI (1), Math (2 accepted), Nursing (3)), Develop a recruiting CD, Identify a new building and/or additional laboratory space, Computer Engineering Program (started), Environmental Sciences program (started), MPH program (started), Observatory, Follow-up 5-Year self study, Recruiting S-Stem program, regular and Presidential Scholar students, Additional staff lines for the College, Reinstate equipment line for College.
Approval of minutes for February 5, 2007.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  
· Lynne  – The Nursing department is hosting a guest speaker, Maria Bojinc from Slovenia on  March 8th in the Lower Commons. All are welcome to attend.
· Peter – The Math department has made offers to hire 2 new faculty. Both have verbally accepted the offers.
· John – The Group II money of 1.5 million has been transferred and is available. The Bio Lot construction for more parking spaces is underway and should hopefully be completed in 2-3 weeks.
· George – The Mass group wants the 6 participating departments to nominate 2 current CSUSB juniors from their majors for a one year scholarship to begin next Fall. The nominees should have high academic achievement, leadership qualities and will have to submit a written essay regarding their future plans. There are 8 available scholarships and there will be 12 nominees. 
· Ted – Health Science has begun phone interviews. The department is also working with the Student Health and Psychological Counseling Center to do research on diabetes. Student volunteers are needed to be trained for data collection. Please pass along to students in your major that may be interested. Ted is also working with Dr. Kamusikiri on re-writing the guidelines for thesis writing.
2. Announcements from Administration

· Website for Geology and Kinesiology – These departments have scored low on the ADA accessibility for handicapped individuals. ACM will contact these departments to assist them in cleaning up the accessibility.
· Watering Trees – The next scheduled date is Saturday, March 3rd  at 8:00am, meeting in Lot B. Those student clubs interested in participating need to notify the Dean with the numbers so he can provide enough food and water for lunch. 
· Anyone retiring this year?  – The Dean inquired about any faculty known to be retiring this year. None have been identified. The College needs to choose a Mace bearer for June Commencement and it is typically a retiring faculty member. 
· Enrollment Statistic Book – Ross Moran has put together a booklet that has been distributed to each of the chairs regarding enrollment and FTES. It is also online and can be downloaded for manipulation by departments.
· New CSU Initiative – Access to Excellence is a follow-up to Cornerstones. It has 6 domains: 
1. Assuring Access

2. Connecting to P-12 Schools and to Community Colleges

3. Fulfilling Commitments to Multiple Stakeholders

4. Ensuring Success in Student Learning

5. Faculty/Staff Excellence to Promote Student Success

6. Now and in the Future: Campus / System Identity

The Dean feels that numbers 4 & 5 are probably the most important. On 

2-27-07, CSU Trustee, Lou Monville and Jim Blackburn will be on campus in the Pine Room from 10am – 12pm to discuss this new initiative. All are invited to attend.
· Land Lab – The University is in the process of trying to work with faculty to identify exactly where these areas are that need to be preserved. Sally McGill is mapping it out digitally. Any faculty that use these areas all the way up to Badger Hill and over need to contact Sally or Kim Williams as soon as possible for these additional areas to be identified. 
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Spring.  Priority II registration ends on 2-21-07. John will have the numbers later in the day on the 21st. Due to the move being set back, the departments are being asked to go into SIS+ and change the rooms back to the original rooms by Friday, 2-23-07. PS-010 will not be available at all during the Spring quarter.
b. Summer.  No report 
c. Fall. Per attachment, John went over the max FTES. The schedule build needs to be completed by 3-29-07. Make sure to get any lecture rooms needed this week, because next week it opens up university wide. Variable unit classes are being changed over to a fixed unit format by Academic Scheduling.
2. Winter Quarter Enrollment Augmentation – The Dean discussed how the amounts were divided per the attachment. The chairs were asked to go over it and if there are no discrepancies, he will have Helen transfer the money.
3.
Equipment Purchases –The Dean handed out the current equipment list with a new set of approved purchases. There is a running total on the top and there is still money available.
4.
Security Training Update – Lory handed out an updated list of those faculty that have and have not turned in a confidentiality compliance form and attended or not attended security training. She also went over another option to training in which the faculty as a whole can watch a 31 minute video and then immediately do the test together by having the department secretary set up a designated time through Doris in the CMS office. Lory requested that as faculty complete the security training, that they email her so she can update her master sheet.
5. Transfer Day Arrangements – Cindy was not in attendance and there was no report. The Dean will have her send out an email with the updated information.
6. Needles Research Site – Biology, Chemistry and Geology have submitted a report stating that there is not enough interest in the site other than as a launching site to other areas. It was proposed to be used as a lodging site with a meeting room, internet access and a kitchen facility. 
7. Proposed Charter School at San Bernardino Airport – per attachment, this has been directed toward math and science and was proposed by the Lewis Center. President Karnig has inquired as to whether or not anyone is aware of this project or if they have been approached regarding this. The chairs had not heard anything about this project.
8. Water Sculpture Funding Source – It has been determined that art cannot be purchased with group II funds. The sculpture could cost approximately $100k. There was a discussion on where the funding should come from. There was strong agreement that the funding come from an external source.

9. New Funding Initiatives –
a. The California Endowment: $724k has been committed to the nursing department at PDC over a three year period. There are 2 faculty positions available for this either full or part time. 

b. Workforce Initiative Grant and Riverside Community Hospital: This is the first time that the Inland Empire will receive this type of funding from the state. They have committed $600k over the next three years for current RCH students who will receive support for books and tuition. The San Bernardino Workforce Initiative Agency will also provide case management for these students. 
10. Construction Projects
a. BI and PS Buildings – Saturday, April 28th is a scheduled move date and John plans on moving the College Office and possibly Biology.
b. Observatory – On Friday, 2-16-07, Hamid gave a cost estimate of $3.4 million for the State to build the observatory. Keck Foundation has stated that they will move their funding to another source if significant progress is not made soon in securing other donors. Pinkie Brier has been approached, but has not accepted yet. The Bogh family has been approached and we are expecting to hear from them any day. A request is being made to Glenda Bayless for a naming contribution and also to Douglas Barnhart, the contractor who is doing the remodels and the new building for the College of Education.
